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My name is Kathy Scott, and I am 69 years old – nearly 70! 

I moved to Evergreen in October last year (2020). Before that I was 

living in a complex in Plumstead. I had been there for over 20 years 

and served most of that time on the Body Corporate, first as a 

trustee and then as the Chairperson until I sold and moved here. 

I am a social worker/child and youth care worker and at present 

work full time for an NGO where I have worked for over 20 years. I 

am the General Manager as well as manager of the training 

department of the organisation. Before this I worked in and 

managed various children’s homes as well as being the Chairperson of the regional committee for 

child and youth care workers in the Western Cape.  

I am active in my church and assist in various administrative and supportive roles.  I enjoy outdoor 

activity and keeping active, so I am enjoying the gym and swimming pool here. I am pleased that my 

sister and I have moved into Evergreen and am enjoying meeting and getting to know people here 

through joining in with the social activities where I can. 

 

My name is Margaret Lee (calling name Margie) and I am 76 years 

old. I moved from Durban in October to take up residency here at 

Evergreen Diep River. Before I retired my profession was a School 

Teacher and while teaching I held various leadership roles. 

I have always been very active in my church holding President and 

Secretary positions in the Women’s Auxiliary.  In March last year, 

just before lock down, I came out of office as the District Secretary 

of the Natal Coastal District Women’s Auxiliary of the Methodist 

Church. I was on the body corporate as Secretary of a small Block of 

simplex’s. 

At the retirement village where I lived  in Durban before coming to Cape Town last year I was on the 

Entertainment Committee and was also the rep for the block where I was resident in the Village.  

I am very happy to be here at Evergreen and am slowly meeting many of the residents at lunch, 

coming down for coffee in the afternoons and at the braai and other functions 

 

My Name is Kelvin Barry. I am 70 years old and a Resident of 

Evergreen Diep River since January 2016. 

Former working life in local government and now fully retired 

since December 2014. 

Has served two previous terms on Rescom 2016/17 and 

2017/2018 as Chairperson. Chose not to stand again after 

2018 AGM. 

Considers EVG Diep River my permanent home 


